
LFH School Council Meeting 

 
Attendance: Dr. Emily Driggers, Hillary Murrah, Catherine Douglas, Tonya Cogle, Crystal Coleman, 

Carnesha Milton, Dr. Stephen Fox, Cheronda Harris, Whitney Graybeal, Macy Russell, Meredith Rushton, 

Laurie Cook, Suzanne Painter, Jane Wilkes, Holly Ishee and Regina Taylor 

 
On September 28, 2021, the School Council was called to order by, Dr. Stephen Fox and the minutes 

from May 11, 2021 were read by Ms. Murrah. The meeting addressed the following information: 

 

 Dr. Driggers will be leaving LFH to take on the new responsibility of principal at A.R Johnson 

Magnet School.  Dr. Driggers thanked the council for their contributions and hopes they will 

continue the great work under new leadership. 

 It was stated that Extended Learning (Summer School) did go well this past June and it was a lot 

of fun for the students. 

 There was a Mosaic Fountain ceremony this past May for a fountain that was created by students 

and our Art teacher, Dr. Karen Heid.  The fountain is beautiful and Dr. Driggers invites anyone 

who has yet to see it to stop by for a look. 

 Crystal Coleman addressed the Council about an upcoming IB programme evaluation visit that is 

coming up at the end of the week.  The visit will be this Wednesday through Friday with two 

visiting educators that will meet with a variety of stakeholders in our building which includes 

administration, teachers, students, and parents.  IB is a journey not a race.  This evaluation is to 

show what we know, how much we have grown in five years, and where we can improve for our 

next evaluation in five years. 

 Catherine Douglas spoke about our school technology needs.  This year’s Title I budget focused 

on purchasing ActivPanels for the classrooms.  The older boards are no longer updating making 

the boards unusable beyond being a projection screen.  Title I funds have purchased 20 panels 

which hopefully will be ordered by next week, our principals fundraiser has purchased at least 2 

panels, and we are hoping 10 may possible come from BOE funding.  Our school is currently in 

need of 32 Activpanels to supply each classroom with the newer technology. 

 The meeting was closed out by Dr. Fox. 

 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 3:05 p.m. 


